
 

 

 

Newfield Community: 

 

Out of an abundance of caution following yesterday’s social 

media threat to Newfield and Centereach High Schools, Suffolk 

County Police will be present on campus for the day. As stated 

in last night’s call, this is not a credible threat.  Our students are 

safe and we are operating normally with a regular school day.  

 

Respectfully, 

 

Mr. Graviano 


